
2022 Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA)

Overview

The King County Regional Homelessness Authority (RHA) is pleased to announce a Notice of Funding Availability

(NOFA) for Emergency Housing Voucher (EHV) Housing Search and Tenancy Support Services.  Up to $2,183,000 in

City of Seattle Corporate Payroll Tax (JumpStart) funds will be contracted through an upcoming Request For

Proposals (RFP).

Guided by RHA’s Theory of Change, the EHV Housing Search and Tenancy Support Services RFP is intended to extend
the Seattle/King County continuum of comprehensive, person-centered housing solutions. The RHA expects to award
funds for organizations that will:

● Ensure that households identified for EHVs and referred through the EHV program have capable,
thorough and timely assistance with the application process to successfully receive an EHV.   

● Provide housing search assistance for households that receive an EHV such that they are able to
promptly and successfully lease a unit in the community of their choice.  

● Promote housing stability assistance for households who lease with an EHV to ensure a durable and
stable tenancy.

Successful proposals for the RFP will have an executed Agreement with the RHA for referrals into the EHV program,
and can demonstrate the ability to make effective use of their community connections and organizational capacity to
support households throughout the EHV application and housing search process, and to provide support services to
maintain long-term tenancy.  Organizations with an EHV Agreement that do not currently hold contracts with the
RHA, or that may need organizational support to maintain contractual obligations, may expect to receive technical
assistance.  
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If you have questions, please email RFP@kcrha.org

King County Regional Homelessness Authority
2022 Notice of Funding Available

*These are estimated funding process release dates and funding amounts, and both are subject to change. Please visit kcrha.org regularly for formal funding
opportunity announcements.

https://kcrha.org/about-us/
mailto:RFP@kcrha.org

